
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

          INSTALL NO STOPPING RESTRICTION ON 

          THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE 

          FROM A POINT 100 FEET NORTH OF 

          WEST NORTH AVENUE TO A POINT 130 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

 This is in response to a request we received from the YMCA located at 1350 West North 

Avenue to restrict parking in the above-captioned area. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that parked vehicles 

obstruct the view of on-coming vehicles on North Teutonia Avenue making it difficult for 

motorists to exit the driveway from the YMCA.  We, therefore, in the interest  

of public safety, recommend the above-captioned traffic parking change. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c:  City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

  VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN THE 

  1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 
 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 
 

 As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installation with ordinance 

records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the 

parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses 

have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer 

needed.  We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed.  The change we propose will 

only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your 

constituents. 
 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions: 
 

1) North 17
th

 Street, from West Olive Street to West Congress Street – Two-hour Parking 
 

2) North 19
th

 Place, from West Hope Avenue to West Olive Street – Two-hour Parking 
 

3) North 25
th

 Street, from West Hope Avenue to West Roosevelt Drive – Two-hour 

    Parking 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 
 

SUBJECT:   1
ST

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  REMOVE TWO-HOUR PARKING ON  

  NORTH 19
TH

 STREET FROM WEST OLIVE STREET 

  TO WEST CONGRESS STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

INSTALL SNOW ROUTE TOW AWAY ZONE ON EAST STATE STREET 

FROM NORTH VAN BUREN STREET TO 

  NORTH PROSPECT AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Joe Davis, Sr. 

Alderman, 2
nd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 2
ND

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

  VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN  

  THE 2
ND

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman Davis: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installation with ordinance 

records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the 

parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses 

have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer 

needed.  We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed.  The change we propose will 

only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your 

constituents. 
 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

1) North 54
th

 Street, from West Villard Avenue to a point north – No Parking 

 

2) North 76
th

 "Street, from West Marion Street to a point south – No Parking 

 

3) West Villard Avenue, from West Fond du Lac Avenue to West Medford Avenue –  

     No Parking 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Michael S. D'Amato 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  REMOVE PARKING RESTRICTIONS 

  VARIOUS LOCATIONS IN 

  THE 3
RD

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT 

 

Dear Alderman D'Amato: 

 

 As part of our on-going effort to verify field parking sign installation with ordinance 

records on file in the Legislative Reference Bureau, we have discovered that the signs for the 

parking restrictions listed below are not present in the field.  The area residents or businesses 

have not questioned the absence of these signs, and we believe that the restrictions are no longer 

needed.  We, therefore, recommend that the ordinances be repealed.  The change we propose will 

only correct City ordinances and will not affect field signing, nor have any effect on your 

constituents. 
 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting to remove the following restrictions: 

 

1) North Summit Avenue, from East Hampshire Avenue to a point north – No Parking 

 

2) East Thomas Avenue, from North Newhall Street to a point west – No Parking 

 

3) East Webster Place, from North Prospect Avenue to a point east – No Parking 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Robert J. Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  CHANGE METERED PARKING TIME RESTRICTION 

  BOTH SIDES OF NORTH 3
RD

 STREET FROM 

  WEST MICHIGAN STREET TO WEST CLYBOURN STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

 At your request, the parking restriction for the above location does not fit the needs of the 

neighborhood.  Therefore, we are recommending changing the ending time restriction from 9:00 

PM to 6:00 PM 

 

The Removal Of: 

 

"Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8 AM to 9 PM Monday – Friday, Two-Hour Parking,  8 AM 

to 9 PM Saturday". 

 

The Installation Of: 

 

 "Two-Hour Meter Parking, 8 AM to 6 PM Monday – Friday, Two-Hour Parking 

 8 AM to 6 PM Saturday, One dollar per hour. 

 

 If you have no objection to the above, the legislation will be prepared and subsequently 

heard at the next Public Safety Committee meeting so that you may support same to final 

passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  8
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE 

  SOUTH SIDE OF WEST MANITOBA STREET 

  FROM SOUTH 50
TH

 STREET WEST TO THE ALLEY 

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  INSTALL TWO-HOUR PARKING ON THE 

  SOUTH SIDE OF WEST BRUCE STREET FROM 

  SOUTH 5
TH

 STREET TO SOUTH 6
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 This is in response to your request on behalf of Pedrano's Restaurant located at  

600 South 6
th

 Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

  SOUTH 6
TH

 STREET FROM A POINT 165 FEET 

  SOUTH OF WEST NATIONAL AVENUE TO 

  A POINT 45 FEET SOUTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak:  

 

 This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that parked vehicles 

obstruct the view of on-coming vehicles on South 6
th

 Street making it difficult for motorists to 

exit the driveway at the above location.  We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, 

recommend the above-captioned parking change. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

  SOUTH 6
TH

 STREET FROM A POINT 120 FEET 

  NORTH OF WEST MINERAL STREET TO 

  A POINT 40 FEET NORTH THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak:  

 

 This is in response to your request to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that parked vehicles 

obstruct the view of on-coming vehicles on South 6
th

 Street making it difficult for motorists to 

exit the driveway at the above location.  We, therefore, in the interest of public safety, 

recommend the above-captioned parking change. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  IN THE AREA BEGINNING AT WEST BRUCE STREET 

  AND SOUTH 16
TH

 STREET, EAST TO I-94 EXPRESSWAY, 

  SOUTH TO WEST WASHINGTON STREET, WEST TO 

  SOUTH CESAR E. CHAVEZ DRIVE AND NORTH TO 

  WEST BRUCE STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  ON SOUTH 13
TH

 STREET FROM WEST BRUCE STREET 

  NORTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  ON WEST VIRGINIA STREET FROM I-94 EXPRESSWAY 

  TO SOUTH 9
TH

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  ON SOUTH 9
TH

 STREET FROM WEST BRUCE STREET 

  NORTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  ON SOUTH 11
TH

 STREET FROM WEST BRUCE STREET 

  NORTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak:  

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING 

  ON SOUTH MUSKEGO AVENUE FROM 

  WEST BRUCE STREET NORTH TO THE DEAD END 

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

 In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February 24, 2005 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 15
TH

 ALDERMANIC DISTRICT – FILE #041352 

  REMOVE WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION ON 

  NORTH 10
TH

 STREET FROM WEST CENTER STREET 

  TO WEST LOCUST STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

 This is in response to your request on behalf of Christ Temple Church of God in Christ 

located at 2778 North 10
th

 Street to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

 Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional 

parking could be restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

 We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting 

so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

      Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

      Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

      City Engineer 

 

RWB:lja 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 


